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Annual General Meeting   7th September 2019
                                                        Annual Report 
President, Ladies and Gentlemen, congratulations on making your way up to this pinnacle, almost, of the College. In my time it became the MCR but that was when there were not that many members of that body. Nowadays it would be completely inadequate for the current numbers of Graduates in the College. They are now based in the Octagon which itself used to be the JCR in earlier days.

The most recent Hertford College Magazine had a section devoted to the Hertford Society which served to keep our activities in full view of all alumni of the College.

Immediately after the last AGM we had our buffet lunch, preceded by drinks in the OB Quad. As usual, we were blessed with the traditional Society sunny weather.

We were particularly pleased that the Lord Mayor of Oxford, our own Colin Cook (Biochemistry 1982), was able to join us for liquid refreshment before dashing off to officiate at another function. 

The lunch itself ran along the usual lines. However, Dr David Dwan (Tutorial Fellow in English), a new face to us in the Society, came along at our invitation and delivered a very erudite and interesting talk on George Orwell. Dr Dwan had recently completed a book on Orwell. We subsequently sent a copy of his talk to all Society members. 
We have continued to support financially what I might term the by now traditional College items such as the JCR Freshers’ and MCR Freshers’ Weeks and of course the College Cat Simpkin, now with regnal number IV. 

Our major special project, the restoration of thirteen College portraits, was completed last year. We have therefore this year been thinking about other projects that might well deserve our support. We particularly like to consider things that the College, in its essential task of running on institution containing undergraduates, graduates, tutors and researchers, might not necessarily give priority. 
Amongst others, we are considering supporting the College Archive Department. The College has inherited from its chequered career as Hart Hall, Hertford College of the first foundation, Magdalen Hall, and finally Hertford College of the present foundation, quite number of artifacts, records, and particularly books which need careful storage, preservation and indeed restoration. These considerations are a work in progress. 

I won’t encroach at all on the Treasurer’s territory now. He will have his say shortly. 

I will say however that the take up of the new method of subscription, outlined in last year’s report, has proceeded encouragingly. 

We have had from the foundation of the Society a gentleman’s tie for members. It is identical to the College tie, with the repeated Harts Head logo, but with a maroon background rather than the College’s navy blue background.

For ladies, we had a head-square with the Harts Head which sold only gradually it must be admitted. A little while back we sold the last one in stock. 

In thnking about a replacement for the head-square, we decided to go for something different. A sub-committee of Angela Fane and Fiona Robertson did some excellent research into various items – a brooch was considered at one time, but I think they have come up with a winner. It is a 100% silk scarf which showcases the major College landmarks, including, of course, Simpkin!

Generations (forty years-worth of them!) of Hertford men and women have seen Kenny Lewis working in the College to make it function smoothly, latterly as SCR Butler. He helped at Society events on countless occasions. He retired last year and quite rightly had a great send-off from College when he was presented with a copy of a portrait of him, the original of which hangs in the SCR. 

The Society will present Kenny with its own gift in appreciation of his services during the drinks reception this evening. 

Immediately before dinner, we are in for something of a musical treat in the Old Lodgings.

The College Choir will sing the anthem Like as the Hart desireth the waterbrooks. The Society commissioned this from Samuel Pegg in 2011 in memory of Brian Galpin (one of our founding committee members) who was a member of the London Bach Choir. We are most grateful to Charlotte Corderoy, the Senior Organ Scholar, and Dr Benjamin Skipp, College Lecturer & Organising Tutor in Music, for arranging this.  
In March the College lost a great friend, Baroness Warnock. Mary was also a good friend and Honorary Member of the Hertford Society. When her husband Geoffrey was Principal of Hertford from 1971 to 1988 they were both great supporters of the Society. Some years ago she hosted a delightful dinner for the Society in the House of Lords which will long remain in the memories of those who attended it.

In a light-hearted sense, Mary’s and Geoffrey’s legacy lives on as their own cat was the first Simpkin. He rapidly adopted the entire college as his own, and so the tradition has continued to this day.
Finally, I must express the Society’s fulsome thanks to the Principal and Governing Body and also very particularly to the Development Office team for their constant help and support of the Society.  
Graham Jones
Secretary

